
Additional Estimates Question on Notice — March 2017 
 
108 Senator the Hon. Don Farrell: asked the President of the Senate— 
 

With reference to the inadvertent disclosure of mobile telephone numbers of many 
parliamentarians and their staff published in the Parliamentarians’ Mobile and 
Telecommunications and Data Services Expenditure reports: 

(a) Has the President of the Senate referred the breach to the Parliamentary Service 
Commissioner for investigation and report. 

(b) If so, what is the timeframe for the conduct of the investigation and presentation of 
the report. 

(c) If not, why not. 

Answer 

(a) No. 

(b)  Not applicable. 

(c) Not applicable. The Parliamentary Service Commissioner is not responsible for 
investigating such matters.  


